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Tottenham Central 
School 
Principal: Amanda Thorpe 
 
Week 1 Term 4 
Thursday, 7 October, 2021 

Principal’s message 

Welcome back! 
 
I hope you were able to enjoy a change of pace over the holiday break, to take some time out for    
yourself and refresh for Term 4. 
 
Our students were expected back for face-to-face learning on day 1 of Term 4. Any students who live in 
an area still under stay-at-home orders are also expected back at school for face-to-face learning and 
this is allowed under the public health order. The best learning environment for students is in the 
classroom. 
As a reminder, here’s what our families and students can expect when returning to school sites under 
COVID-safe Level 3 conditions: 

• Staff will be required to wear masks indoors and outdoors while on school grounds. 

• Students in Year 7 and above will also be required to wear masks indoors on school grounds. Masks 
are recommended outdoors (now not mandatory). 

• We will reduce overall mingling of our different student years which means no school assemblies 
or sport (outside of existing PDHPE classes), excursions or field trips. 

• Only essential visitors will be allowed on site and will be required to check in and wear masks at all 
times. 

• Canteens are open with appropriate hygiene measures in place. 

• Parents and carers will need to remain outside of school grounds, follow physical distancing and 
avoid gathering for drop-offs and pick-ups. 

• There will be enhanced daily cleaning of the school and wherever possible we will ensure           
classrooms will be well-ventilated with open windows. 

 
We are continuing to work closely with NSW Health and other relevant authorities to support our 
school staff to receive 2 doses of a COVID-19 vaccination by 8 November. 
 
Excursions 
 
Unfortunately, we need to cancel our excursion to Canberra and Wambangalang. It is very unlikely   
restrictions regarding excursions will ease enough to allow us to travel, and our accommodation/some 
events planned are no longer available. We will be in touch regarding funds paid. 

Amanda Thorpe - Principal 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families/level-3-schools
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School news  

Artwork - Last chance! 
A reminder to send in your orders no later than tomorrow, Friday October 8. Unfortunately late orders 
will not be processed. Thank you. 
 
School Photo update 
MSP Photography will not be attending next week for our 2021 school photos. Under current Level 3 
restrictions, we are unable to have this service come to our school. We are currently working on        
another option, and will update you when this is confirmed.  
 
P&C Committee – Term 4 meetings 
Our first meeting for Term 4 will take place on Thursday, 21 October commencing at 3:30pm, with the 
location to be confirmed in next week’s newsletter. Meeting details will be emailed out to members. 
Please also mark your calendars for our second meeting in Term 4, which will be Thursday, 18                
November.  
  
If you are keen to be involved in the P&C committee &/or would like to volunteer at some of the events 
that we are involved in to assist with fundraising for the children who attend our school, please join - 
it’s easy! 
  
Family memberships are only $5 and this enables your family to vote and participate at the Tottenham 
Central School P&C Committee meetings. Internet banking is the preferred method of payment, 
please deposit $5 into the TCS P&C account: 
BSB: 082-897 
Account: 5099 54210 
Reference: Your surname & initials 
Please send an email to Alison Larkings alarkings@hotmail.com to advise of your payment.  Thank 
you.   
 
NSW Department Of Education NAIDOC writing competition  
The NSW Department of Education invites all students in Years 3-12 to take part in the 2021 NAIDOC 
writing competition.  
 
Students are invited to submit a writing entry that reflects the 2021 NAIDOC theme ‘Heal Country’. 
Prizes will be awarded to the top 3 entries.  
Entries must consist of:  

• An image/photograph reflecting the 2021 NAIDOC Theme ‘Heal Country’.  

• A piece of writing that refers to the chosen image.  

• Writing must contain a minimum of 25 words up to a maximum of 250 words.  

• Writing can be in any format, let your imagine run wild – a yarn, a story, a poem, a play, a speech, a 
blog, a conversation. Fact or fiction, rhyme or no rhyme, it’s up to you.  

 
Submit entries by 4 November 2021 via email NAIDOC@det.nsw.edu.au or mailed to Rosemeadow 
Public School, 64 Anthony Drive, Rosemeadow NSW 2560.  
To find more information, click on link below.  

 
Contact: Cindy Berwick, Warren Bridges and Kyara Nean  
Email: NAIDOC@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Perpetual Trophies 
Perpetual Trophies awarded at Presentation Ceremony last year need to be returned to the office to 
allow for this year’s Presentation Ceremony to be organised. 
 

2021 NAIDOC Writing Competition (PDF 1 MB)  

mailto:alarkings@hotmail.com
mailto:NAIDOC@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:NAIDOC@det.nsw.edu.au
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/cf/1631767951782/2021_NAIDOC_Writing_Competition.pdf
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Primary news 

 Large Flowers 
2/3/4 has been learning about warm and cool colours, and have created large detailed flowers . 
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Combine Harvester Drawing 
2/3/4 has been learning how to draw careful detailed pictures of a header, using colour and shade to 
show depth.  
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Secondary news 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Captain’s Speeches 
Those Stage 5 and 6 students wanting to run for 2021/2022 Secondary Captain will be presenting their 
speeches to the student body in the next week. 
 
Science 
This semester in Science, Stage 
5 has been studying the living 
world, particularly the topics of 
body systems and evolution, 
while Stage 4 have focused on 
Earth’s resources including    
water and energy sources. For 
their assessment, students 
grew pea and carrot seeds to      
compare the differences made 
by soil types or fertiliser 
amounts. Despite my efforts 
during the learning from home 
period to keep them watered, 
interestingly we only had a few 
seeds come up across all the 
trials, so it will make for some 
interesting discussions in      
reports! 

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

 
Term 4 
Week 2 

  

 
PDHPE, Music, LOTE 

 
PDHPE, English, PASS 

 
Year 11—n/a 
Year 12 - n/a 
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Visual Art update 
Over the last term, our Stage 4 and 5 Visual Arts students have been practising their landscape       
painting skills, and considering the artworks made by artists such as Georgia O’Keefe, Wassiliy           
Kandinsky, Thomas Thompson and David Hockney. Students have been practising their use of horizon 
lines, object proportion shading and colour to create artworks of local landscapes or imagined ones. 
They were tasked with applying those skills in two landscapes that represent a 180° view from a 3D 
model that was based on Roman Architecture, which we studied in Term 2. Some unfinished projects 
are pictured. 
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Sports news 

Gobondery/NARRAF Athletics 
Congratulations to the age champions from Gobondery/NARRAF athletics.  
Bailey - Junior Boy Multiclass, Billy Baldwinson - 11 Boys, Lucy Baldwinson - 12/13 Girls. 

Other news 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principals  Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
            Ms Sally Fitzalan (Thurs-Fri) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P&C President Mrs Sharon Medcalf 
  
Tottenham Central School 
42 Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
Congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

Canteen 
 
Welcome back to school for Term 4. 
 
Canteen is open to all students and staff for recess 
and lunch this Friday, 8th of October. Please have 
your order in by 9:30am with payment via cash or 
EFT. 
 
Salad-of-the-Day will be Creamy Potato Salad with 
Egg. 
 
Hygiene reminder ... for those using reusable lunch 
order bags, could they please be washed before 
next week. 
 
Kathryn Klante  
Canteen  
0401305002   

Contact us 

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land, and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 

Calendar/Other news 

 
     

WEEK 1 
TERM 4 

4 Oct 
LABOUR DAY 

5 
Students return 

6 7 8 
Canteen 

WEEK 2 
11 12 

 
13 14 15 

Canteen 

WEEK 3 
18 19 20 21 22 

Canteen 
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